# TOWNSHIP OF RADNOR Minutes of the Meeting of March 18, 2019

The Radnor Township Board of Commissioners met at approximately 6:30 PM in the Administration Department in the Radnor Township Municipal Building, 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne, PA 19087

Commissioners Present

Lisa Borowski, President Jack Larkin, Vice-President Jake Abel Luke Clark Sean Farhy John Nagle

Commissioners Absent Richard Booker

Also Present: Robert A. Zienkowski, Township Manager/Township Secretary; Joseph Rudolf, Township Labor Attorney; William White, Assistant Township Manager/Finance Director; and Jennifer DeStefano, Executive Assistant to the Township Manager.

<u>President Borowski called the meeting to order and led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance</u>

## 1. <u>Public Participation</u> - None

#### Other Business that comes before the Board

Commissioner Larkin made a motion for the removal of Mr. Jack Millerick from the Shade Tree Commission, seconded by Commissioner Nagle. Motion passed 6-0 with Commissioner Booker absent.

### 2. <u>Discussion of Fire Company Funding</u>

Mr. Zienkowski briefly reviewed the history behind the need to discuss funding for Fire Company Funding. Mr. White reviewed the budgeted numbers in the 2018 budget that are allocated to the fire companies. There was a discussion amongst the Commissioners and staff regarding a possible Fire Levy.

Representatives from Radnor Fire Company and Bryn Mawr Fire Company were in attendance. Eamon Brazunas, Executive Administrator, Radnor Fire Company made a presentation which can be found on the Township website at: <a href="https://www.radnor.com/910/Board-of-Commissioners-Presentations">https://www.radnor.com/910/Board-of-Commissioners-Presentations</a>.

Next Steps to review further are service recognition programs, possible housing, 20% real estate tax credit and to discuss with Township Solicitor the ballot initiative of a Fire Levy. Staff will review the next steps and have an update to the Board at the end of the April 29<sup>th</sup> Special Meeting.

#### **Public Comment**

Sara Pilling, Garrett Avenue – She is in support of rebalancing to be used for Fire, Ambulance and Police coverage as they are the services that keep her safe.

Mr. White briefly reviewed the Open Finance Program on the Township website as you can see Fire Company Funding.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned on a motion duly made and seconded.

Respectfully submitted, Jennifer DeStefano